Short & Simple Policy: NO ONE makes contact with or initiates any actions affecting our KIA Families
without going through the Association’s KIA POC — currently Wayne Laessig.

“Going through” the POC means contacting him BEFORE initiating any KIA Family contact of any kind.

Simply stated, we've had KIA families who went through significant pain due to guys contacting them without
contacting us first.

Same is true for some of our AC-119 guys who were involved. It was painful, ugly, & stupid.
We can avoid adding to any of these families’ pain. Go through the KIA POC — PERIOD. We've had GREAT
success when our members did that — the Memorial Ales & Tia McConnell’s San Antonio visit are great

examples.

If you need more details, contact Wayne



